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Dear Parents/ Carers,

Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions of the week. This week’s theme was ‘Children who work well with a partner or within a group. 

	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze 
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	Rec
	Maisie-Grace A.

Stanley S.
	Finlay T.

Archie B.
	Savannah S-Z.
Thomas T.
	James G.
Thomas R.
	Daniel B.
Evie Mc.
	Isabelle W.
Toby H.

	Year 1
	Louie M.
Jacob C.
	Eva K.
Noah F.
	Summer R-T.
Cordell C.
	Poppy P.
Miya E.
	George W.
Sadie F.
	Lucas T.
David U.

	Year 2
	Scarlett F.

Evie Mc.
	Emmie T.

Jenson J.
	Clara J.

Kendal R.
	Florence S.

Leon S.
	Heidi W.

Rupert T.
	Ellie B.

Stanley O.

	Year 3
	Eliza M.
Eva I.
	Raya L.
Alfie L.
	Isla S.
Olivia P.
	Dominic S.
Poppy P.
	Edward R-S.
Starlett F-R.
	Joshua C.
Colin Mc.

	Year 4
	Jake W.
Aiza K.
	Buddy B.
Emily E.
	Louise F.
Connor N.
	Phoebe S.
Sienna J.
	Megan R.
Preston B.
	Connie E.
Isla S.

	Year 5
	Lacey T.

Darcey B.
	Michael M.

Ethan M-C.
	Megan K.

Scarlett S.
	Jake B.

Jacob H.
	Ava F.

Charlie M.
	Joshua W.

Mia F.

	Year 6
	Oliver B.
Lucas J.
	Taine M.
Mia D.
	Gracie-Ann L.

Reece F.
	Keira C.

Amelia L.
	Lucas S.

Grace G.
	Amelia W.
Finlay W.

	Walliams


	1403
	   Rowling
	1399

	            Dahl


	1262
	Cowell
	1247


Overall winners are Walliams with 4446 points.
School Dinners
Please note that next week (i.e. week commencing 31/01/22) will be ‘Week 1’ of the school dinner menu. A copy of the menu can be found on the school website. 

ECO News – RSPB School Birdwatch 2022

In school this week, pupils in Year 2 have taken part in a Birdwatch organised by the RSPB. Children have recorded the different species of birds in our school grounds and have sent this data to the RSPB. This information is used to create a snapshot of how birds are doing across the UK and to identify species that are in decline. Pupils thoroughly enjoyed taking part in this activity and have enjoyed spending time with nature.
RSPB Big Garden Birdwatch 2022

As a follow up to the National Schools Birdwatch, this weekend it is the Big Garden Birdwatch. If you have an hour to spare this weekend and are looking for a fun activity to do with your child, please try to watch the birds in your garden and record your results with your child. Please use the link below to access the resources for this activity.

https://www.rspb.org.uk/globalassets/downloads/biggardenbirdwatch/2022/bgbw_guide_printable_english_v2.pdf?from=How-to-button
End of day collection 

To ensure the safety of everyone, we ask that all parents ensure that their children are supervised as they are leaving the school premises. Please note that children are not allowed to run the school path at the end of the day. Thank you. 
Bikes/ scooters 
Reminder: Please be reminded that riding bikes and scooters within our school grounds is not allowed.  Please dismount at the school gate and push (or carry) your bike/scooter on the paths and playgrounds. Thank you.
No smoking on the school premises

Please do not smoke on the school premises, including the area at the bottom of the school path. Thank you.
Changes to rules for PCR testing:

As from 11th January, asymptomatic people who test positive on an LFD test will no longer have to follow up with a confirmatory PCR test. They should isolate immediately and follow the ‘Stay at Home’ guidance

However, anyone with the classic Covid symptoms of a fever, new persistent cough or lack of taste or smell should still seek a PCR test, even if they have had a recent negative lateral flow test.

Information on the changes to the self-isolation period for individuals who test positive for COVID-19
The day symptoms begin or you test positive is day zero. The next day is day one of your isolation period.

[image: image2.png]How five-day isolation rule works in England

Days
0 Symptoms begin or test taken
1 Begin counting self-isolation days
2
3
4
5 Begin home testing

| Self-isolation can end with two negative
tests taken at least a day apart

Isolation ends - no test required

Source: NHS Bl8|c]




	
	As from 17th January, people who are self-isolating with COVID-19 will have the option to reduce their isolation period after 5 full days if they test negative with a lateral flow device (LFD) test on both day 5 and day 6 and they do not have a temperature. For example, if they test negative on the morning of day 5 and the morning of day 6, they can return to their education or childcare setting immediately on day 6.

The first test must be taken no earlier than day 5 of the self-isolation period, and the second must be taken the following day. All test results should be reported to NHS Test and Trace. 

If the result of either of their tests is positive, they should continue to self-isolate until they get negative results from two LFD tests on consecutive days or until they have completed 10 full days of self-isolation, whichever is earliest. 

Anyone who is unable to take LFD tests or anyone who continues to have a temperature will need to complete the full 10 day period of self-isolation. 



Returning from a holiday abroad

If you are returning from a holiday abroad, please remember to check the latest government guidance in relation to isolating/ testing upon your return. 

Close contacts of a positive case

From 14 December 2021, adults who are fully vaccinated and all children and young people aged between 5 and 18 years and 6 months identified as a contact of someone with COVID-19 are strongly advised to take a LFD test every day for 7 days and continue to attend their setting as normal, unless they have a positive test result. Daily testing of close contacts applies to all contacts who are: 

• fully vaccinated adults – people who have had 2 doses of an approved vaccine 

• all children and young people aged 5 to 18 years and 6 months, regardless of their vaccination status 

• people who are not able to get vaccinated for medical reasons 

• people taking part, or have taken part, in an approved clinical trial for a COVID-19 vaccine 

Children under 5 years are exempt from self-isolation and do not need to take part in daily testing of close contacts. 

Pupils with SEND identified as close contacts should be supported by their school and their families to agree the most appropriate route for testing including, where appropriate, additional support to assist swabbing. 

Further information is available in NHS Test and Trace: what to do if you are contacted and in the stay at home: guidance for households with possible or confirmed coronavirus (COVID-19) infection.

After-School Clubs

Young Voices

Young Voices choir rehearsal                     Cancelled
Choir will be cancelled for the next few weeks and will re-commence after half term on Monday 28th February. Even if your child cannot come to the concert due to the Year 6 Outdoor Pursuits residential, they are still welcome to come to choir practice. 
Multi-skills Sports Club 

Year 3 - Class 7 


         2nd February (collection time 4.15pm)

Year 3 - Class 8 


         4th February (collection time 4.15pm)
Out of School Achievements 

Congratulations to Kobie B (C10) who has achieved his 25 metre swimming badge and certificate this week.
Best wishes,

Mrs J. Westhead

Headteacher        
